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Minutes of meeting held 28th May 2020, online via Zoom 

 

Present: Jill Hickie (Chair), Anne Parrott, Liz Haywood, Janette Power, Roger 

Kellaway, Damian Devlin, Fiona Rice and Maureen Robinson. 

 

Apologies: Alison Phillips 

 

Minutes: Minutes April 30, 2020 presented & accepted – moved Jill & seconded 

Maureen 

 

Correspondence: 

Correspondence out – Submission to Dept of Justice – Major Projects Bill 2020 

Correspondence in - Sophie Underwood, State Coordinator, Planning Matters 

Alliance Tasmania Inc ‘Comment on the Huntingfield Draft Master Plan until 26 June 

2020’ 

 

  

Business Arising & General Business: 

 

1. Huntingfield land release project and proposal to join Planning Matters 

Alliance Tasmania (PMAT) – The housing development at Huntingfield is moving to 

approve very quickly and not going through council. Information is online only 

(https://huntingfield.mysocialpinpoint.com/huntingfield-master-plan#/). Jill asked the 

committee to review the draft Master Plan and proposed the TCA make a submission. 

Jill acknowledged the need for affordable housing but argued there are legitimate 

concerns such as housing density and transparency of process including third-party 

objection process. Jill proposed we join the PMAT which she described as a rigorous 

organisation that has done a lot of work around the new planning scheme that is being 

introduced. Seconded by Anne, carried. 

 

2. Louise Hinsby Reserve – as previously discussed, Sarah Bury asked to work 

up a plan for Louise Hinsby Reserve during her permaculture course. Fi and Anne 

met with Sarah and passed on the various feedback and information we have on the 

reserve. See Sarah’s plan attached. Fi and Anne will put a small note together to 

update the community. 

 

3. Taroona High School Association report – Fi has not heard from the THSA  

 

4. Taroona Walking Map update – Liz has the beginnings of a map (A3). Need to 

carefully check any tracks we document & discuss with Su Sprott, Recreation Officer 

with council. Applying for a grant would allow professional printing, Fi and Liz will 

work up a grant application. 

 

https://www.planningmatterstas.org.au/
https://www.planningmatterstas.org.au/
https://huntingfield.mysocialpinpoint.com/huntingfield-master-plan#/


5. Taroona Hwy Reserve Municipal Boundary – noting the grassed area near 

Ozus café caravan is getting worn with increased informal use. Possible consideration 

for any development in the future  

 

6. Newsletter – Deliver weekend of 27 June. Content includes ANZAC Day, shot 

tower 150-year anniversary with pic of Taroona -Rosie McKean plus sketches  

 

7. Hall & Cottage re-opening 15 June, propose we meet 18 June in the Bowls 

Club  

 

8. Mountain bike usage in local parks,  

 

 

Other Business: 

Taroona Neighbourhood Garden got a $4000 grant from Kingborough Council 

allocated from waste management innovation budget to purchase a custom made 

worm farm which will open to the community to deliver vegetable waste.  

More information on return to rowing in www.scottishcoastalrowing.org  

Social distancing not possible in skiff so asking for patience before return to rowing 

 

Financial Report: 

On May 27th, 2020, the TCA had a balance of $1638.06.  Since my report of 29 April 

2020, we have had $0.65 interest and 3 memberships. Cheque 527095 for $148.00 for 

Discount Domain Name Services (the website and email address) has been presented. 

There are currently 94 financial members. 

Anne Parrott (Treasurer) 

http://www.scottishcoastalrowing.org/

